

The Rt Hon. James Cleverly MP
Minister of State for the Middle East and
North Africa

King Charles Street London SW1A 2AH

Tel: 0207 008 5000

Email:

fcdo.correspondence@fcdo.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/fcdo

Our ref:

17 June 2021

MC2021/13833

Rt Hon. Sir George Howarth MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Dear Sir George,

Thank you for your correspondence of 24 May to the Foreign Secretary, on behalf of a number of your constituents, about Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories (OPTs). I am replying as the Minister for the Middle East and North Africa.

The UK welcomes the announcement of a ceasefire in Israel and Gaza on 20 May, which is an important step to ending the cycle of violence and loss of civilian life. The UK offers our condolences to the families of those civilians killed. The UK worked actively to urge the parties to work with mediators towards an immediate ceasefire. We fully supported Egyptian, Qatari and UN efforts, working closely with the US. Hamas must now end all attacks on Israel. It is also important for Israel to facilitate rapid humanitarian access in and out of Gaza. The UK will provide £3.2 million of new UK aid to the UN agency for Palestine refugees, UNRWA, responding to its emergency flash appeal, launched on 19 May. The funding will help provide food, water, and emergency shelter to Palestinians affected by the recent escalation in violence in Gaza.

The Foreign Secretary visited Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories on 25 and 26 May for talks with senior leaders as the Israel-Gaza ceasefire maintains calm in the region. During his visit the Foreign Secretary met former Israeli Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu and Palestinian President Mahmoud Abbas and reiterated the UK's firm commitment to the two-state solution as the best way to deliver Palestinian self-determination and ensure Israel's status as a Jewish, democratic state. Throughout the escalation of violence the UK worked with regional partners to promote an urgent deescalation. The Foreign Secretary delivered a message of de-escalation in his calls to former Israeli Foreign Minister Ashkenazi on 11 and 16 May, and with Palestinian Prime Minister Shtayyeh on 12 May. The Foreign Secretary and Ministers have also engaged regional partners, including with Egypt, Jordan and Turkey. I have spoken to the Israeli Ambassador and to the Palestinian Head of Mission in London to urge them to continue to de-escalate and ensure calm is maintained.

As the Prime Minister and Foreign Secretary have made clear, this cycle of violence must stop, and every effort must be made to avoid loss of life.

We welcome the formation of a new Israeli government, and have congratulated Prime Minister Naftali Bennett and Alternate Prime Minister Yair Lapid. I look forward to working with the new government closely to ensure the UK-Israel relationship goes from strength to strength.

On the issue of the International Criminal Court (ICC), the UK respects the independence of the ICC and we expect it to exercise due prosecutorial and judicial discipline.

Your constituents raised the issue of calling for a special session of the UN Human Rights Council to address this issue. We regret that this resolution establishes a Commission of Inquiry with an overly expansive mandate. This risks hardening positions on both sides and moving us further away from a just and lasting resolution to the Israeli-Palestinian conflict. Therefore we decided to vote against this resolution.

The situation on the ground demonstrates the urgent need to make progress towards peace. The UK remains committed to the two-state solution as the best way to bring peace and stability to the region.

/h /25)

Yours ever,

The Rt Hon. James Cleverly MP

Minister of State for the Middle East and North Africa